FINGER LAKES DIVISION MEETING
Date: Monday, June 12, 2017
Location: Eddie O’Brien’s
Host Club: Brighton
Lt. Gov. Barb called the meeting to order at 6:57PM.
The meeting was started with The Pledge of Allegiance and Opening Prayer.
Dignitaries in attendance were recognized by LG Barb.

Division Secretary Linda Roby took the Roll Call of the Clubs: Brighton 2, Canandaigua 2, Farmington-
Victor 5, Geneva 1, Honeoye Falls 3, Lakeshore-Rochester 0, Newark 2, Palmyra-Macedon 1, Penfield-
Perinton 4 +1 guest, Penn Yan 0, Seneca Falls-Waterloo 5, Webster 8.

On a motion from Spence Kennedy, seconded by Phil Alamond and carried by those in attendance, the
Secretary’s Minutes from the last Division meeting were accepted.

The Division Treasurer was not present for a report.

John Hanratty gave an update on the MMOD fundraiser for Golisano stating $5300 was raised. John
presented Certificates of Recognition to St. Joseph’s Elementary, who raised $1500 and State Road
Elementary (Webster) who raised $700. John also thanked everyone for the recognition he received at
the Governor’s Dinner event for his work for Golisano.

Carla Lavant, Director of Social Work, Golisano Children’s Hospital spoke about the benefit the hospital
will receive from the new Kiwanis Families Assistance Fund program.

DPLG Jordan Neuringer asked for nominations from the floor for Lt. Gov. Elect for the 2017-2018 Year.
Doreen Pellittieri nominated Roger Awe, currently President of the Webster Club for the 2 year,
Distinguished President last year. Marty Toombs seconded the nomination. There being no other
nominations, Division Secretary Linda cast 1 vote for Roger Awe and the nominations were closed. Both
Roger and Marty addressed the members briefly.

Marty held discussion about club reporting and scheduling for the upcoming officer training. More
information to come in an email from Marty about the officer training.

The meeting took a break for refreshments from 7:45 — 7:55PM.

Leo Fisher, Chairperson for the Ronald McDonald Pull Tab Project reported that 56 pounds of tabs were
delivered to Ronald McDonald House.

Formula Chairperson, DPLG David Jacobus reported on membership and passed out a membership flyer.

Doreen Pellittieri, Pediatric Lyme Disease Chairperson gave an update on financial support of $15,000
for a Cheektowaga family. If you know of someone who needs financial help please let Doreen or Peter
know.



DPLG Jordan gave updates on Kamp Kiwanis and Kiwanis Day @ the Ballpark which will be held on
Sunday, 7/23; ticket proceeds will sponsor Kampers.

The 50/50 winner was Jerry Pabelski from the Honeoye Falls-Mendon Club.

Lt. Gov. Barb reported the August Division Meeting will be held on Monday, August 7" @ 6PM at
Mendon Golf Club, 226 Mendon lonia Road, Honeoye Falls, NY 14472. It will be a Picnic Buffet,
celebrating “Passing the Banner”. The cost is $20 per person, make checks payable to Kiwanis Club of
Farmington-Victor Foundation. Reservations need to be made by August 1*'. Mail reservations to
Kiwanis Club of Farmington-Victor Foundation, P O Box 45, Victor, NY 14564. Contact Bonnie Jacobus
@ 585-703-4551 or bonniej@rochester.rr.com for information.

There being no further division business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Linda Roby

Division Secretary

CLUB SHARING:

Brighton: Awarded $6500 in scholarships to 3 Brighton High School students // Held their 2" Food
Truck Fundraiser // Will hold a Fourth of July Kids Zone on Tuesday, 7/4 @ Melidian Center Park.

Canandaigua: Awarded $5-51,000 scholarships to Canandaigua Academy Seniors and 1-$1,000
scholarship and 1-$500 scholarship to two FLCC students in June // Will walk in the Fourth of July Parade
// Will hold the Robbie Robertson Golf Tournament on 8/01 @ Bristol Harbour.

Farmington-Victor: Held their golf tournament on June 5" @ Ravenwood // sponsored a “Kiwanis Relay
for Life” Team that was the top fundraiser for the event // Awarded $1,000 scholarships to 4 Victor High
School students.

Honeoye Falls-Mendon: Participated in “Adopt a Highway” cleanup of Rt 65 in April // Will participate in
the “Festival on the Green” on 6/17 with an information booth // Will hold their golf tournament on
Monday, August 28" @ Mendon Golf Club.

Newark: Will hold a Chicken BBQ on Sunday, 7/16 in the Lyons National Bank parking lot, Corner Rts 14
& 31 from 11-3 // Their Aktion Club will hold a Car Wash on 6/30, 3:30 —5:30, S5 donation please //
Will hold their Kiwanis Club-Aktion Club Picnic on Thursday, 8/30 in Perkins Park on Washington Avenue
....a great opportunity for an inter-club!

Palmyra-Macedon: Held a Flea Market & Garage Sale on 5/05 @ the Penfield American Legion // Held a
Craft Sale on 5/23 @ The Log Cabin Family Restaurant // Will participate in the “Cycle on the Erie on
7/11 @ the Palmyra Canal Lock Park for the 11th year.

Penfield-Perinton: Participated in the United Way Day of Caring on 5/11 @ Villa of Hope, a group home
for mentally ill teenagers // Held a Key Club Senior Recognition Night on 5/23 @ Lillian’s Restaurant //
Will hold their Annual Golf Tournament on 6/19 @ Shadow Lake Golf Club.



Seneca Falls-Waterloo: Held an Easter Egg Hunt on 4/8 @ the Seneca Falls Community Center for pre-
school children // Gave funds to a student to attend a Boys State event, supplied an award for female
student at Mynderse and provided funding to a child abuse prevention program // will be holding a
“Psychic” Fundraiser, more information to come.



